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March 16, 2012 
 
Legal Division Public Records Office 

Attn: Fred Harris 
California Public Utilities Commission 
505 Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94102 
Fax: (415) 703-2262 
 
 Re: Public Records Act Request re: San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station 
 
Dear Mr. Harris: 
 
Pursuant to the California Public Records Act, Government Code § 6250 et seq., Friends of the 
Earth hereby requests any and all documents, records or materials—including communications 
oral or otherwise—relating to the following at Southern California Edison’s San Onofre nuclear 
generating station from January 1, 2012 to the present. 
 

1. Any inspections, testing, analysis, plugging or other measures concerning the steam 
generators at reactor units 2 and 3 at Southern California Edison’s San Onofre nuclear 
generating station; and 

2. Plans or other information regarding the restart of Edison’s San Onofre reactor units 2 
and 3 and plans by Southern California Edison or other entities for the alternative 
provision of electricity should the reactors not restart, including during the peak 
months of summer. 

 
All documents, records and materials includes correspondence with Southern California Edison, 
San Diego Gas & Electric Company and/or the City of Riverside Utilities Department about the 
release of radiation from the San Onofre reactor Unit 3 on January 31, 2012. 
  
Pursuant to Cal. Gov’t Code § 6253(c), Friends of the Earth expects a response within ten (10) 
days of your receipt of this request.  If this request is denied in whole or in part, we expect a 
detailed justification for withholding the records.  We also request any segregable portions of 
records that are otherwise not expected to be disclosed by the California Public Utilities 
Commission in response to this request.  Friends of the Earth reserves the right to appeal any 
denial of this request. 
 
Friends of the Earth is a not-for-profit charitable organization with no commercial interest in the 
information requested and have relevant expertise in the areas of environment and human health 
and environmental law.  Friends of the Earth has a long and active history in addressing threats to 
human health and the environment posed by nuclear power.  We request a waiver of any and all 
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costs or fees associated with the completion of this request.  If our request for a waiver of costs 
or fees is denied and any expenses associated with this request are in excess of $25.00, please 
obtain our approval before any such charges are incurred. 
 
Please contact us at the number(s) or email(s) listed below with any questions you may have 
about the materials we are requesting. 
 
Thank you for your immediate attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Marcie Keever 
Legal Director 
Friends of the Earth 
311 California Street, Ste. 510 
San Francisco, CA 94104 
415-544-0790 x223 
mkeever@foe.org  


